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Back issues of Release are available online. 

Editorôs note: 
I welcome your articles, poems, information, questions and artwork.  We are pleased to print articles from our 
members, but caution each reader that NYSWRC is not responsible for the accuracy of the content or information 
provided, and does not necessarily endorse the policies proposed. Submissions should be sent to: nisseq@aol.com, or 
to NYSWRC, PO Box 62, Newcomb, NY 12852.    

Important Dates: 

NYSWRC Board Meetings are open to everyone. 

E-mail Kelly Martin, President (kmartink@midtel.net) 

to join us. Next meeting is Dec.5, 2010, 10AM 

 

NWRA Symposium:  Feb. 22-26, 2011 

Albany, NY. Visit http://www.nwrawildlife.org/

page.asp?ID=264 for information and fees 

2010 Presidentôs Annual Report to the Membership 
 
Those of us privileged to serve on the Board of 
Directors of the New York State Wildlife Rehabilitation 
Council (NYSWRC) tend to view our year from 
seminar to seminar. It is the pinnacle of our calendar, 
something we plan and work hard forðand once over 
we breathe a sigh of relief.  The seminar and newsletter, 
Release, are our two major annual accomplishments. If 
at the end of a year, we can look back and see four 
issues of the newsletter and the seminar complete, we 
feel that we have met the primary goals of the 
organization to service our members. Simply ódoingô 
these services is not enough though, and we take great 
pride in doing them well. The Council is fortunate to 
have such a dedicated and hard working corps of 
volunteers who care so much about your organization. It 
is my privilege to work with this Board of Directors. 
 
Nearly every Presidentôs Report includes an appeal to 
the membership for help, if not by serving on the board, 
then by contributing to the newsletter or on specific 
projects. This year is no different. Our Board does not 
have a high turnover and to avoid burnout we need an 
infusion of new ideas, current information, and able 
minds and bodies. Sharing the workload is welcome. So 
join us, not just with your membership dollars, but also 
with your active participation. When you cross paths 
with a board member ask them what we are working on 
and offer to help.  
 
Speaking of membership dollars é we need people to 
remain members even after they think they no longer 
ñneedò the Council.  

Article continues on p. 2 

Our NYSWRC Mission: 
NYSWRC, Inc. is a not for profit membership organiza-

tion dedicated to the education of wildlife rehabilitators, 

improvement of the field of wildlife rehabilitation, and 

the protection and preservation of the environment. 

mailto:serwacki@canisius.edu
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Your NYSWRC Board of Directors gathers during the 2010 Annual Seminar.  

  
2010 Presidentôs Annual Report to the Membership, continued 
 
The Council provides invaluable opportunities for those wanting to become licensed, beginner rehabilitators, and 
those at all skill levels. Wildlife rehabilitators benefit from associations with one another. Contributing through 
membership in NYSWRC allows you to give back and support those who are just joining our ranks. Another role of 
NYSWRC is to serve as the voice of wildlife rehabilitation to our licensing agencies and to the public. There is 
strength in numbers, and with input from the membership we speak on behalf of wildlife rehabilitators and act in the 
best interest of our avocation. Please remember to renew your membership annually. 
 
This past year the Council reviewed and reworked the materials used in the NYSDEC Study Guide and Exam 
Booklet. An update is long overdue. We will continue to work on this project in the coming year. We are reviewing 
the RVS Syllabus and suggesting updates to that as well.  However, there will not be substantive changes in the 
Stateôs requirements. To become licensed to handle bats, raccoons, and skunks will still require taking the RVS 
course, obtaining pre-exposure rabies vaccination, facility inspection, and cooperative agreements with local county 
health departments.   
 
Just as NYSWRC maintains a working relationship with Special Licenses and the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, we 
encourage individuals to forge their own relationships with their regional DEC personnel, veterinarians, other 
rehabilitators and animal service providers. Networking, the concept that works so well for us, needs to be expanded 
to better serve the public and wildlife. The more resources brought in by the network, the better we can help wildlife 
in need as well as the concerned public. To maintain good relationships with our fellow rehabilitators, we must be 
professional and caring. That means not hogging the glamour species, not dumping all the cottontails, squirrels or 
starlings on other rehabilitators, sharing information, not taking your veterinarian for granted, thanking those who 
care enough to help, and paying attention to our license conditions. It is those conditions and our licenses that 
separate us from the public. Respect them and read them every year when you get them and donôt assume they are the 
same from year to year. There will be changes in the conditions and the reporting periods this year, so it will be 
especially important to review the material.  
 
We wish each and every one of our members a successful year in your rehabilitation endeavors. You are a valued part 
of this organization.  
 
Sincerely, 
Kelly Martin, NYSWRC President 
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Dr. Dunaif is a graduate of Tufts University School of Veterinary Medicine. While at Tufts he was friends with Dr. 
Mark Pokras. For Post Doctoral studies he attended Columbia University and has also continued his education at both 
Catholic University and the University of Utah. He is also a board member of the Erie County Board of Health, 
Niagara Frontier Veterinary Medical Association and Hawk Creek Wildlife Center. 
 
Dr. Matthew Dunaif was nominated by Hawk Creek Wildlife Centerôs Matt Zymanek, who said, ñHe is an excellent 
candidate for NYSWRCôs Vet of the Year award because of his endless dedication to helping animals of all kinds. 
He is a very talented veterinarian and a good friend to wildlife.ò 

Over the years, Dr. Dunaif has given so much of his time and professional services to helping wildlife. He has been 
willing to help any animal in need. It does not matter if it is a mallard duck or a bald eagle or a grey squirrel or a 
black bear, he has never said that he could not help. Even if it 
meant that he would have to perform surgery while on crutches.   

NYSWRC is proud to present this award to such a deserving 
veterinarian.   Board member, Barbara Hollands presented the 
award during the Annual Meeting at Seminar. 

 

 

2010 NYSWRC 

Veterinarian  

of the Year 
Dr. Matthew Duniaf 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dr. Matthew Dunaif is the owner and 
Veterinarian of the East Aurora 
Veterinary Hospital in East Aurora, 
New York and is a Veterinary Medical 
Officer and Consultant for the Western 
New York Veterans Hospital. 
 

 

            Veterinarian of the Year  

             Award Recipients: 

 

   1997   Dr. Michael Bonda 

   1998   Dr. Alison Hazel 

   1999   Dr. Carl Tomascke 

   2000   Dr. Basil Tangredi 

   2001   Dr. Wendi Westrom 

   2002   Dr. Carl Eisenhard 

   2003   Dr. James Robinson 

   2004   Dr. Laura Wade 

   2005   Dr. Victor J. Dasaro 

   2006   Dr. Brian Landenberger 

   2007   Dr. Brian Hall 

   2008   Dr. Karen Moran 

   2009   Dr. Erica Miller 

   2010   Dr.  Matthew Dunaif 


